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Mr. Nathan Cousineau and Mrs. Vandenbrandôs Empower Reading 
 

Empower Reading Groups: Hard work pays off! 

 
Mrs. Vandenbrand and Mr. Nathan Cousineau are continuing to see sustained progress with their     
Empower Reading groups. The skills based program has provided a meaningful opportunity for their  
students to master an array of reading strategies. Collaborating with the reading coaches who work at 
the Toronto Sick Kids Hospital has provided a great opportunity for both the students and the teachers, 
to learn about effective reading strategies. All the Empower students have made improvements and are 
becoming confident readers. Their hard work proved to be worth their efforts, as both groups celebrated 
the completion of lesson 80 with a pizza party on March 8th. They look forward to completing the       
program and using their strategies throughout their day.    
 

Math Lead: Diagnostic Assessments Continue. 
 

All Grade 1-3 students have had their addition skills assessed via Math Running Records. Mr. Nathan 
Cousineau will continue to administer Early Year Math assessments for the students at St Mikeôs. These 
number sense assessments will provide diagnostic data that will help guide teacher instruction. The   
assessments focus on 4 key relationships, that are required for students to gain number sense of    
numbers up to 20: 
 

¶ Spatial relationships 
 

¶ One and Two More / One and Two Less 
 

¶ Benchmarks of 5 and 10 
 

¶ Seeing a number as being made up of two or 
more parts. 

 

 

 



Manitou Mounds Historic Centre 
 

Shortly before the March break, a collection of our classes at SMS had the opportunity to visit the      
Kay-Nah-Chi-Wah-Nung Historical Centre. Throughout the day, students had the chance to tour the   
exhibits, learn about traditional knowledge and culture, have a bowl of wild rice soup with bannock,    
followed by snowshoeing, cross country skiing, and hot chocolate. It was a full day, enjoyed by       
students and staff alike. SMS would like to thank Mrs. Tymkin for making the arrangements and for  
the staff at Kay-Nah-Chi-Wah-Nung site for hosting us. 

KnowledgeHook - 
 
Grade 3 teachers at SMS are still utilizing KnowledgeHook to aid 
in pre and post assessments in Math curriculum. The online      
delivery method, combined with the reward/incentive programs it 
offers have proven to be thoroughly enjoyed by all. Kolton Joyce is 
the most recent student to finish his Mathalon. The Mathalon, like 
a Marathon, is all about perseverance and completion. Great job 

Kolton! 
 

Mrs. Woodôs Grade 3 Class 

Students in Mrs. Woodôs grade 3 Class have just completed ten weeks of swimming lessons at the 

Sportsplex. Instructors for the swimming lessons were Debbie Murray and Andrea Bell-Perreault.   

Students were instructed at their level and many received badges for successfully completing the   

expectations required. The students really appreciated this time in the pool and especially enjoyed the 

fun day on the last day of their lessons.  



   Scholastic Book Fair 
 

        Tuesday, May 7th (8:30 to 3:10) 
        Wednesday, May 8th (8:30 to 3:10) 

         Thursday, May 9th (8:30 to 9:15 a.m.) 
 

  During Catholic Education Week 
 

 
Our Scholastic Book Fair will be arriving soon, and weõre excited about sharing the joy of books 
with our students! We invite you to participate in this yearõs Scholastic Book Fair from Tuesday, 
May 7th at 8:30 a.m. to Thursday, May 9th at 9:15 a.m. during   Catholic Education Week. 
 
This Scholastic Book Fair gives our school the opportunity to bring families, teachers,  students, 
and books together. Itõs the ultimate book event! Additionally, up to 60% of the sales benefit 
our school library.   
 
Visit the fair with your child and give them a chance to win $25.00 worth of books for them-
selves, and their classroom teacher as well!  Check out some of the featured titles at  
www.scholastic.ca/bookfairs/dvd1.php .  
 
Please contact Mrs. Jenny Sieders at  274-9232  x1425 or  274-7756  x1325 if you are interested 
in volunteering or learning more about our Scholastic Book.  
 
Thank you for helping to make our students lifelong readersñwe couldnõt do it without your 
participation.  

SCHOOL MASSES   

 

Easter Mass:  Wednesday, April 24, 

2019ñ9:30 a.m. at St. Maryõs Parish 

 

Education Week Mass:  Wednesday, May 

8, 2019ñ9:30 a.m. at St. Maryõs Parish 

 

Year End Mass: Wednesday, June 19, 

2019ñ9:30 a.m. at St. Maryõs  

Parish 

 

Everyone is welcome to attend.  

SWIMMING LESSONS  
 

Please keep the calendar handy 

for your childõs  

swimming schedule. 

 

 



REMINDER 
 

Please do not load or unload your child(ren) in the 

School Bus Loading Zone.  It is important for safety 

and efficiency for the buses to be able to pull in with-

out obstructions. 

 

Please do not block personal driveways on Fifth 

Street.  
 

 

Thank you. 

FIRST HOLY COMMUNION  
 
Our Grade 2 First Communion Candidates will be receiving the 
sacrament of First Holy Communion on Sunday, May 12th at 11 a.m. 
at St. Maryôs Parish. 
 
The rehearsal will take place on Tuesday, May 7th at 7 p.m. at the 
church. 
 
One parent is asked to accompany his/her child to the rehearsal.  
 
Please keep the children in your prayers. 



LOST AND FOUND  

 
Every year our children lose many of 
their belongings.  It would greatly 
help us if parents would identify   
childrenôs belongings.  Please print 
names in indelible ink on shoes, 
lunch boxes, back packs, outdoor 
clothing, etc.  Any object found that does not have 
any identification will be placed in the Lost and 
Found Box.  Whenever youôre in the school, please 
check the Lost and Found box located near the gym. 

SIGN IN AND SIGN OUT  

 
We need to keep our children safe.  One way to do this is to be aware of when they will be away from school.  
 

EVERYONE ENTERING AND LEAVING THE SCHOOL MUST SIGN IN AND OUT      
DURING OFFICE HOURS 8 A.M.ð 4 P.M. 
 
Is your child late?  ð  SIGN IN AT THE OFFICE 
 
Is your child leaving early?  ð  SIGN OUT AT THE  

OFFICE 
Another way to keep our children safe is to be aware of all visitors in the school, including parents, caregivers, 
service providers, delivery persons, etc. at all times of the day. 
 
Are you visiting the school?  ð  SIGN IN AND OUT AT THE OFFICE 

END OF DAY 

PHONE MESSAGES 
Please know that we do our best to relay messages to 
students. The office is a very busy place and last     
minute messages may not get passed on. However, if a 
message must be left, please call as early as possible 
and we will do our best to deliver it. Your childĵs   
agenda is still the best place to leave a message for the 
teacher. 

Please do not leave messages making 
alternate arrangements for end of the day 
pick up on teacher voice mail. These 
messages should be sent in a note with 
your child or in the case of an emergency, 
by calling the school office.  

VISITORS/GUESTS IN THE SCHOOL  

 
Please be advised that all visitors to classrooms at St. Michaelôs School, including guest speakers, will not be 
permitted in classrooms without providing the school with an offence declaration.  
 
Also, please note that parents/guardians and guests in the school will be required to wear a visitor tag.  This can 
be obtained at the office when you sign in. 
 
Finally, we kindly request that parents not ask to eat lunch with their children in the classroom and that parents 
remain outside of all learning areas during learning times.  This is to ensure the safety of all children at St. 
Michaelôs School. 
 
If you have any questions or concerns regarding this, please call the school. 



 

MONDAY 

 

 

TUESDAY 

 

WEDNESDAY 

 

THURSDAY 

 

FRIDAY 

1 
Breakfast Buddies 

 
 

 

2 
Breakfast Buddies 

 

Swimming Lessons 
Gr. 2 -  Miss Sieders 
1:00pmð1:45 pm 

 3 
 
 

4 
Breakfast Buddies 

 

Swimming Lessons 
Gr. 1ðMr. Cousineau 
1:00 pmð1:45 pm 

5 

Swimming Lessons 
Gr. 1ðMrs. Harris 
11:00 pmï 11:45 pm 
Gr. 2 - Mr. Brady 
1:00 pm - 1:45 pm 

Gr. 1ðMme. Gushulak 
1:50 pmð2:35 pm 

 

8 
Breakfast Buddies 

 
 

9 
Breakfast Buddies 

 
Swimming Lessons 
Gr. 2 -  Miss Sieders 
1:00 pmð1:45 pm 

10 
 
 

11 
Breakfast Buddies 

 
Swimming Lessons 
Gr. 1ðMr. Cousineau 
1:00 pmð1:45 pm 

12 
Swimming Lessons 
Gr. 1ðMrs. Harris 
11:00 pmï 11:45 pm 
Gr. 2 - Mr. Brady 
1:00 pm - 1:45 pm 

Gr. 1ðMme. Gushulak 
1:50 pmð2:35 pm 

15 
Breakfast Buddies 

 

16 
Breakfast Buddies 

 
Swimming Lessons 
Gr. 2 -  Miss Sieders 
1:00 pmð1:45 pm 

17 
 
 

18 
Breakfast Buddies  

 
Swimming Lessons 
Gr. 1ðMr. Cousineau 
1:00 pmð1:45 pm 

19 
Good Friday 

 
 

22 
Easter Monday 

 

23 
Breakfast Buddies 

 

Swimming Lessons 
Gr. 2 -  Miss Sieders 
1:00 pmð1:45 pm 

24 
 
 

Easter Mass at  
St. Maryôs 9:30am 
Family and Friends 
are welcome to   
attend. 

 
 

25 
Breakfast Buddies 

 
Swimming Lessons 
Gr. 1ðMr. Cousineau 
1:00 pmð1:45 pm 

 
Spirit Day 
Career Day 

26 
 PD DAY 

 

29 
Breakfast Buddies 

30 
 

Swimming Lessons 
Gr. 2 -  Miss Sieders 
1:00 pmð1:45 pm 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 


